Dornie & District Community Council
29/05/2023 Dornie Hall 7PM
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Present: Janice Nixon, Fay MacKenzie, Isabelle MacKenzie, Alison Macrae, Donald Macrae, Matt Baron, Cllr. Biz Campbell

Apologies: Alison Jack

Previous minutes were agreed by AM, seconded by IM.

Treasurers Report – FM reported that current balance is £2351.91.

· Police Update – Present were Inspector Ali MacKenzie & PC Ally MacKenzie. Inspector MacKenzie is new to the area, based in Portree, and wanted to introduce himself to the committee. He said he hopes to make it to the local CC meetings in the area to meet people and assure communities the police are here to assist and help. As we are coming into the busy summer months Inspector MacKenzie said there would be extra support brought in to assist with the large area the local police cover. The committee asked about signage that could be erected at various places, castle turn off, Dornie junction etc but the police said this would be a roads department matter. JN to get in touch with Traffic Scotland
There was no crime to report.

· Dog Bins – JN has requested a dog mess bin for the village after a member of the public sent an email raising concerns about the amount of dog mess around. Landfill bins are now generic dog mess bins but a lack of these in the village has been noted, resulting in several cases where general waste has been disposed of by the roadside. JN will ask about a bin for the Carr Brae Road/Viewpoint.


· Tidy up Dornie – A successful weekend was had for the tidy up Dornie project and volunteers were thanked for their work. Another date was agreed for 01/07/23. MB will make posters.

AOCB
· Graham House - A discussion re Graham House was had after it had been sold by Highland Council back in 2015 to Bombadil Publishing and is now on the market for sale with funding been given to produce drawings for the sale. It was agreed to write to Kate Forbes to make sure she is aware of all the facts and to ask for feedback on how this has been possible. Action JN/MB

Energy Group - Update to be carried over to next meeting.
· Foot path – Karen had some positive feedback about the path between Ardelve and Nostie. Update at next meeting.
· Aird Ferry – Money has been granted for work to be done behind Aird Ferry for a paved seating area for users of the centre.
· Shop Group Update – The shop is still waiting for the title deeds to be transferred to the group, everything else is going to plan and are waiting to secure an architect for the plans. The shop Group will be hosting a summer solstice splash on the 2nd June at Dornie Hall pier – Registration 8pm onwards, 9pm the splash followed by food, drinks & live music. Dornie energy group will be onsite re consultation for the local action plans for Dornie & District Community.
· Moorings Update – MB gave a brief update on the moorings progress. They are still waiting for money from Awards for all Scotland which will be used to hire a funding officer. They had a successful meeting with HIE after which it was recommended, they just move forward with things and not wait for a funding officer to be appointed. MB made the CC aware that the funding sources the moorings group are applying to are not the same as the shop group. Possibilities for charging points, car park spaces etc for the village.


· Parking in the village – Inspector MacKenzie suggested to the CC for people to take photos/dash cam footage of cars parked on verges and send to the community council so we can compile evidence to show the council and police the issues surrounding it.

Road safety – JN is going to get in touch with Traffic Scotland to ask about getting arrows on the roads at major junction and popular tourist attractions e.g Eilean Donan Castle, Cluaine Inn etc, to remind drivers to drive on the correct side of the road. Action JN

Roadkill – JN is going to get in touch with Transport Scotland to enquire about whose responsibility it is to clear debris left after road accidents and animal carcasses. Action JN

Meter Money – Half the money from the car park meter in Dornie hall car park will be given to the community council to be distributed to various charitable organisations in the Dornie & District Community area. 

Date of next meeting 28th August 2023 
7pm Dornie hall









